
Hello our dear friend!
We hope our new letter finds you well, we are truly grateful to have you in our lives
and to be part of our prayer and financial support team in Moldova. You have no idea
how valuable this is for us, and we are sure that it is also valuable for our Lord Jesus
Christ, and together in the future we will share a great reward from Him. Colossians
3:23-24

News about our house project:
We have officially received all the documents to our house. And now we are officially
homeowners, it has been a great journey with great trust in our Lord Jesus. 
We thank you sincerely for your prayers, we couldn't have done it without them, and a
big thank you to everyone who contributed to us being able to buy this house, and serve
it as a home Church and other various meetings during the week. As you know this
house is a huge blessing for us to have a building for Christ's ministry.
We really believed, that this house was a blessing from our God. Why do we believe
this, as I said: our masters are Christians. They put the new house up for sale in
installments with no credit and stuff. They have already given us permission to live in it
since October even though we only paid 70 thousand out of 150 thousand.
When we collected the first part of the money, we borrowed from our friends who
helped us with large amounts, which shocked us how open people were.
Also, thank you very much to everyone who had the opportunity to willingly get
involved in this project. With your help, dear partner, we were able to raise another
$65,000, which seemed impossible. In these seven months we had many challenges,
but in all these challenges we saw the hand of the Lord and every time the miracle that
only He did. Thank you so much again for everything . Since November we have been
holding various meetings in the house and rejoice that this house serves our God with
various meetings. Praise Him!
Please continue to pray for the Lord to use this house for his Glory, and for many
people to believe in Him and join His kingdom

News about our family:
We are thankful to God for leading our family and blessing us in all things. Despite the
fact that our children have been sick for a long time, one by one, we see His hand that
none of our sons have been hospitalized, and all the time they were treated at home. 
Eugenia's condition and pregnancy are stable, we thank God for that. Christian is 2024
this year, has been moved to an older group at daycare. This is a new challenge for him
and for us, because now he is undergoing adaptation in a new group, which is already
an older group, and with more tasks during the day. David continues to study, thank
God he is growing in it, and despite all the difficulties, he is gaining a good pace in his
studies, which makes us very happy.
In January we celebrated Aaron's 1st birthday. 1 year old. Thank God for having him in
our lives and for bringing so much joy into our lives.
Thank you for your prayers and please continue to pray for our family, that we will
all be healthy and the Lord will protect each of us, and especially Eugenia pregnancy
and new baby.

Ministry in Moldova and various projects. As you know Christmas is a huge
blessing for us as believers to tell about the birthday boy, about Jesus Christ. We have
had several Christmas evangelistic projects where we tell the Gospel and share the
Good News with people. It is a good experience to talk openly with people about
Christ. Even though there is a war going on, crisis in our country, many people are
leaving, the Lord is continuing His work and bringing the saved to His Church, and it
makes us happy that we can be a part of it.
The essence of evangelization was that each of us had a little box and inside it was a
little mirror, when we asked if people wanted to know what the real Christmas was and
why Jesus was born, we said that the answer is in this box, the person opened this box
and saw himself, and this was the answer that Jesus Christ was born so that you believe
in Him and have eternal life. It was a wonderful experience seeing people's emotions
and their desire to know more about Christ. Thank you each and every one of you for
being with us and being our support team.

Another event:  We had Christmas projects with young people in several localities in
Moldova, in Chisinau, Tiraspol, and Edinet. As you know, Youth is a great and special
ministry, as it is the future of the Church and the ministry we do. We organized several
such events, and in total more than 200 youth, across our country heard the Gospel, on
Christmas Eve. Thank God for everything
And please pray for them so that the planted seed will grow and bear fruit for our Lord

Another blessed event we had in January.  This theological training is for ministers
who serve with us with home groups and Churches. 
Also several other Pastors from other big Churches joined us for this theological
training. 
We studied difficult questions from the Bible, which helped us to go deeper into the
Old and New Testament Scriptures, and to understand more of the depth of God's word.
It was a good experience to cooperate with other Pastors, and to have great
relationships afterward. Since a pastor of a large church has asked a lecturer to come in
the summer and teach this course to a large audience. 
We are thinking together about renting a large summer camp and doing the same
theological training for our disciples and their disciples from their church. God is doing
beautiful things that are helping to strengthen the ministry between churches in our
country. Praise Him 
Please pray that our relations between the Churches will be strengthened, and that our
cooperation will lead to an even greater expansion of the Kingdom of the Lord in
Moldova.

Thank you for being with us. And you are very valuable to us!
Always your missionaries from Moldova: Igor & Eugenia. And our sons: David,
Christian and Aaron .
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